REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club Sept 25, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Richard Downing, Dave Sabier, Ilsa Krukoff 
Regrets: Jason Larrivee, Norma Barber
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Dean Allen added the following items to the agenda:

5.2 Friday evening plan for guest speakers

5.3 Reimbursement to James Dulmage – fee for registering website

       8.1  Team game – “Eight is Enough” format

Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held August 28/ 08 
       Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Dave Sabier, to adopt the minutes.  Carried. 
3.0 Business arising from the minutes
3.1 Job descriptions – This item was tabled at the August meeting.  Dean Allen said that he needed more time to review some of the material.  Tabled again to a future meeting.
3.2 Friday evening game – This item was tabled at the August meeting.  

Dean Allen said that he felt we should keep this as a non-life-master game, as this would be more encouraging to newer players who are looking for an evening game to play in.  The rest of the Board was in agreement.  He suggested that we should work to promote the game more, and thereby try to increase the numbers (see 5.2 below)
4.0 Old Business
4.1  Strategic Planning Committee - Membership
       Richard Downing reported that the following people will work on this committee:
-Richard Downing (chair), Lyle Spencer, Sandra Benson, Craig Hubbard.  He would like to recruit one more person for the committee.

5.0 New Business
       5. 1  Budget for lunch for tournaments for the year
       Jan Anderson said that Sectional Tournaments are the responsibility of the Unit, not the Club.

       As such, the Unit sets the budget.  Hospitality Chair Gail Charles has been advised to speak 

       with Cal McLeod or Rick Gaucher regarding this.
5.2  Friday Evening plan for Guest Speakers 
       Gladys Foster has spear-headed a plan to encourage more people to attend the Friday evening

       games by having a 7:00 mini-lesson precede the game;  this mini-lesson would be taught by 

       Master players.  Dean Allen presented this plan to the Board. Jan Anderson said that there

       was precedent and provision for payment to the individuals who presented the mini-lesson, in

       the amount of $15 per lesson.  Gladys will be advised of this.  
5.3 Reimbursement to James Dulmage – Fee for registering the website
Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Richard Downing, that we reimburse to James Dulmage $15 for registering our website.  Carried. 
6.0 President’s Report: 

Dean Allen reported that the Club has been reimbursed an amount of $701.42 for the broken window. 
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance
  No report at this time (Norma Barber not here)

   - Richard Downing had a question regarding the amount budgeted for Directors’ fees, and whether this reflected the likely expenditure, considering our new fee schedule.  He will bring this up again at a later date.     
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations  
         -Margaret Hubbard said that she would check with Jan Anderson re: items to be in the 

         notice for Club events for October.  

-Marg had a question regarding how framing was looked after for Life Master pictures.  It was indicated that frequently people brought their own frames.  In the past Dow Cooney has looked after updating labels.  Marg will check to see if Dow would be willing to look after pictures and updating.  
- Marg asked about the phone list and updating.  She said that she, as well as Pamela Keim and Jason Larrivee have the information on disk.  This list can be updated and revised as needed.  

- Appreciation was expressed for the fantastic job that Pamela Keim did in putting together the date / information booklets for our Club. Thanks also to Dean Allen for all of his input.
         7.3 Club Operations  
         - Condition of table-tops:  Dave Sabier reported that he had checked into the availability and 

         cost of replacement tables, in case we decide to replace.  He checked in various places and 

         finally found tables at Staples (resin material) at a cost of $70.  It was thought that we

         should continue to explore the possibility and cost of recovering.  Dave will continue to 

         check into the matter.  Gil Lafreniere volunteered to check on EBay to see if there were 

         other purchase possibilities.
7.4 Game Management 
 No report at this time (Jason Larrivee not here)  
8   Club Management 
- Jan Anderson reported that she would be applying for sanctions for this year, and wanted to verify whether there would be changes.  Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, that the Saturday game be changed to an Eight is Enough team game format.  Carried.  Jan said that she would use “Invitational” rather than “Open” in the sanction request.  She also said that if this format was successful and we decided to extend the game to more than one Saturday a month, no new sanction request would be required.  
- It was suggested by Dave Sabier that a good way to promote the concept would be to have a party night using the “Eight is Enough” team game format.  After discussion, it was decided that a Wednesday evening would be a good time to have such a game, as there is already a mix of Masters and Rookies playing on that evening.  Time would be needed to promote the game and to set up teams / partnerships.  Dave Sabier volunteered to look after partnerships; it was suggested that he ask Rosemary Makelki to assist with this.  Margaret Hubbard will do a promotion poster.  Gail Charles will need to be advised as Hospitality Chair.  

Motion by Dave Sabier, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that we hold a party night on Wednesday, November 5th, 2008, in the “Eight is Enough” team game format.  And further, that the Club provide coffee and wine in the usual amount.  Carried.
9   Tournament Chair 
No report at this time.  It was suggested that Gil Lafreniere talk with present Chair Pat Beharry, and also that he could get pointers by watching the process during the fall tournament, while Pat is still Chair.  
10.  Date for the next meeting:    Wednesday, October 22, 2008
Meeting adjourned at 6:53
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